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Dear Chair Guzzone, Vice Chair Rosapepe, and distinguished members of the Senate Budget and 
Taxation Committee,

 We are writing in support of Senate Bill 848: Enoch Pratt Free Library Capital Project 
Funding sponsored by Senator Mary Washington. With 22 locations across Baltimore, the Pratt 
Library is a vital community resource, as evidenced by the recent compliment cards submitted by 
customers: 

“Thank you for the professionalism, the courtesy, the availability…exemplary community service!” 
Pratt Library Northwood Branch customer

“Ms. Sandra was exceptional in serving us, getting us new library cards, and helping my autistic 
adult sons with renewals of their cards….. My 10-year old son said this was a good day today.”
Pratt Library Northwood Branch customer

“I visited today and was amazed that there was a tutor here! I had my granddaughter with me and 
she really needed help.”
Pratt Library Northwood Branch customer 

 Each of these customers received library services at the Pratt’s Northwood branch which 
serves the communities of Hillen, Original Northwood, New Northwood, Ednor Gardens, 
Montebello, and Morgan State University. But deteriorating infrastructure conditions forced the 
library in Northwood to close for 58 days last Fiscal Year. That means for 20% of the year, that 
community was left without a place to access free internet, free tutors, a safe space, friendly faces, 
new technology, after school programs, and more. A recent Facility Condition Report of the 
Northwood branch conducted by an outside vendor found every piece of the building from the 
roof, to the walls, to the HVAC system to be either in a critical state, potentially critical, or in need of 
replacement. 

 Unfortunately, this is a widespread issue across the Pratt Library system, which has some of 
the oldest libraries in the state with only two built this century. A recent building assessment found 
that the total cost to stabilize Pratt Library infrastructure is $197,300,000. Those improvements 
include structural upgrades and repairs to ensure long-term integrity of buildings, replacing 
antiquated systems with energy-efficient new technology, modernization of public spaces to improve 
user experience, and more. 
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 Pratt Library leaders have been innovative in trying to continue serving our community. 
Private funding has been raised to refresh several library spaces. The Pratt is engaged in a new library 
model with public-private partnerships in several communities. The Library secured American 
Rescue Plan funding to replace HVAC systems in several branches. And pop-up libraries have been 
established in partner spaces to serve neighborhoods when libraries close. However, an infusion of 
funding is needed so the library can continue to meet the vital needs of customers. 

 The funding provided in Senate Bill 848 will help the library make major strides towards 
modernization of the Pratt infrastructure. The bill also requires a 10% match of funds from the 
Pratt Library Board of Trustees. We are committed to that match as an investment in the future of 
the Enoch Pratt Free Library. Together, we can ensure that the doors of our libraries stay open for 
generations to come. We respectfully ask for your support of Senate Bill 848.
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